
Vietnam Veterans’ Memorial Bridge Replacement
What is happening?
The bridge carrying I-391 over Route 116, locally Chicopee Street, though safe for all users, has 
reached the end of its useful lifespan and must be replaced.  Replacement of the structure will 
provide the residents of Willimansett and the traveling public with a new bridge with a 75-year 
design life, built to modern standards, that will require less maintenance which can come with noise 
and congestion.  The proposed new structure will restore the existing bridge’s intended full capacity 
with three lanes in each direction.  

How will this affect you? 
Staged construction will be used to maintain traffic on Chicopee Street and I-391 during demolition 
of the existing bridge and construction of its replacement.  Limited detours and closures will be 
required at times to ensure public safety during certain operations. This meeting represents a 
chance for MassDOT to share information about how a new bridge could look, anticipated 
construction staging and timing as well as traffic management plans with the Chicopee community.  
Information about how to receive project updates will also be provided.

When

THURSDAY, APRIL 3rd, 2025
6:00PM

Where

LEGACY CHURCH
780 CHICOPEE STREET
CHICOPEE MA 01013

Please note a set of minutes will be generated for this meeting. 
Visit https://www.mass.gov/orgs/highway-division/events for more information.

To ensure its meetings are accessible, MassDOT reasonably provides: translation, interpretation, 
modifications, accommodations, alternative formats, and auxiliary aids and services. To request such 
services, please contact MassDOT’s Chief Diversity and Civil Rights Officer at 857-368-8580 or 
MassDOT.CivilRights@dot.state.ma.us.  For adequate time to process such request, please make them as 
early as possible, ideally 10-15 days prior to the event.

Project inquiries may also be emailed to I391bridgereplacementchicopee@dot.state.ma.us 
Please submit any written statements regarding the proposed undertaking to: Carrie A. Lavallee, P.E., Chief 
Engineer, Carrie A. Lavallee, P.E., Chief Engineer, MassDOT, 10 Park Plaza, Boston, MA 02116, 
Attention: BRIDGE SECTION PROJECT FILE NO. 612187
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